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On 10 April 1976, I was informed by Gurdon Tarbox, Director of Brookgreen 
Gardens, Georgetown County, S.C., that Monk Parakeets (Myiopsitta monachus) 
had been seen by Preston Pearson on Sandy Island Road (SR 362) west of the Gardens 
area. Mr. Tarbox also saw the birds the evening of 9 April 1976, in about the same 
location. 

I visited the site (300-400 yards NW of US 17; 33° 30' N, 79° 07' W) at about 
0930 on 10 April 1976 and saw seven Monk Parakeets fly from the roadside into a 
stand of small willows bordering the road. After some milling around, all of the birds 
landed in the same tree. Some promptly went to sleep, while the others preened. One 
of several color photographs (slides) shows three of the birds asleep on a branch. 

I was unable to locate the birds on 11 April 1976, but on 12 April 1976, my wife 
Renee and I saw them at a site not far from the original location. I have not seen 
them since, although some of the boys in the "village" report seeing about five each 
day. Four or five birds were seen on 19 April by Mr. and Mrs. Tromater of Richmond, 
Virginia, on US 17 about 2 miles N of the original site. The birds apparently roam 
over a wide area which encompasses both the road and the village. How long the 
birds have been in the area is uncertain. One man reported that they were first seen 
about the middle of March, while others reported seeing them about 2 weeks later.. 
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There is no doubt concerning the identification of the birds as Monk Parakeets. 
The color slides show clearly the distinguishing green back, long tail, blue-green 
wings, and the gray "cowl" or "hood" on the face and breast. I have also examined a 
dead bird that was found on a road and brought to me. This specimen, apparently a 
"road-kill", will be donated to the Charleston Museum for preparation as a study skin. 

These sightings constitute the third record of the Monk Parakeet in South Caro-
lina. A single adult bird was observed by Julian Harrison at Fort Johnson on James 
Island near Charleston, S.C., on 2 June 1974; several weeks later Perry Nugent saw 
another at the USDA Vegetable Breeding Laboratory near Charleston, S.C., on 17 
July 1974 (Chat 38:97). 
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